
Warning Against Giving and Sharing
False Prophecies

The video is a talk by Allen Parr who says, “My heart is very heavy today
because so many in the body of Christ are being swept up by a movement of
false prophets who are trying to convince the body of Christ that they are
hearing from God through dreams, visions and “prophetic words.” Please watch
this entire video as I also share some advice for people who commonly say,
“God showed me” or “God told me.”

It’s one thing to voice an opinion about what may happen in the future, but
for a Christian to give a prophecy, “Thus saith the LORD” that such and such
will happen and it doesn’t, is a serious sin worthy of death according to Old
Testament law! We canNOT know the future other than what is clearly written
in the Bible!

Jeremiah 14:14 Then the Lord said unto me, The prophets prophesy lies in my
name: I sent them not, neither have I commanded them, neither spake unto
them: they prophesy unto you a false vision and divination, and a thing of
nought, and the deceit of their heart.

Jeremiah 23:16-17 Thus saith the Lord of hosts, Hearken not unto the words of
the prophets that prophesy unto you: they make you vain: they speak a vision
of their own heart, and not out of the mouth of the Lord. [17] They say still
unto them that despise me, The Lord hath said, Ye shall have peace; and they
say unto every one that walketh after the imagination of his own heart, No
evil shall come upon you.

Christians have been saying things such as Trump is God’s man to save
America. No one man except the Lord Jesus Christ can save America! In order
for America to be saved from coming judgment, she must repent of her sins of
pagan idolatry, witchcraft, homosexuality, and a multitude of other sins that
liberals and atheists think are OK! Even some people who call themselves
Christians try to justify some of America’s sins!

And now that Joe Biden is president, the future except for the promises of
God, looks bleaker than ever. Only God can save us! Put not your faith in
man! Trump is toast!
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